
AGENDA FOR

RAMSBOTTOM, TOTTINGTON AND NORTH 
MANOR TOWNSHIP FORUM

Contact:: Andrea Tomlinson
Direct Line: 0161 253 5133
E-mail: a.j.tomlinson@bury.gov.uk
Web Site: www.bury.gov.uk

To: All Members of Ramsbottom, Tottington and North 
Manor Township Forum

Councillors : I Bevan, J Daly, I Gartside, D Gunther 
(Chair), R Hodkinson, K Hussain, G Keeley, Schofield and 
Y Wright

Dear Member/Colleague

Ramsbottom, Tottington and North Manor Township Forum

You are invited to attend a meeting of the Ramsbottom, Tottington 
and North Manor Township Forum which will be held as follows:-

Date: Tuesday, 10 January 2017

Place: Tottington Methodist Church, Market Street, Tottington

Time: 7.00 pm

Briefing

Facilities:

If Opposition Members and Co-opted Members require 
briefing on any particular item on the Agenda, the 
appropriate Director/Senior Officer originating the 
related report should be contacted.

Notes:

The Agenda is attached.

Reports are enclosed only for those attending the meeting and for 
those without access to the Council’s Intranet or Website.

The Agenda and Reports are available on the Council’s Intranet for 
Councillors and Officers and also on the Council’s Website at 
www.bury.gov.uk – Agendas, Minutes and Forward Plan.

Public Document Pack

http://www.bury.gov.uk/


Copies of printed reports can also be obtained on request by 
contacting Democratic Services on 0161 253 5133.



AGENDA

1  APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE  

2  DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  

Members of the Township Forum are asked to consider whether they have 
an interest in any of the matters on the Agenda and if so, to formally 
declare that interest. 

3  MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING  (Pages 1 - 8)

4  MATTERS ARISING  (Pages 9 - 10)

5  BUDGET CONSULTATION 2017/2018  

A presentation will be given at the meeting.

6  PERSONA - STAKEHOLDER FORUM  

A presentation will be given at the meeting.

7  PUBLIC QUESTION TIME  

Members of the public present are invited to ask questions or raise issues 
of concern relating to the provision of local services.

8  URGENT BUSINESS  

Any other business which by reason of circumstances the Chair agrees 
may be considered as a matter of urgency.

9  FUNDING REPORT UPDATE - FOR INFORMATION  (Pages 11 - 18)

The funding report is attached for information.
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Minutes of: RAMSBOTTOM, TOTTINGTON AND NORTH MANOR 
TOWNSHIP FORUM

Date of Meeting: 13 September 2016

Present: Councillor D Gunther (in the Chair)
Councillors J Daly, I Gartside, R Hodkinson, K Hussain and 
Y Wright

Also in 
attendance:

Mr Alistair Waddell – Greenmount Village Community Group

Public Attendance:  24 members of the public were present at the meeting.

Apologies for Absence: Councillor I Bevan and Councillor Schofield

RTNM.251 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

There were no declarations of interest made at the meeting.

RTNM.252 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING 

It was agreed that the Minutes of the last meeting be approved subject to the 
following change:

RTNM.111 PUBLIC QUESTION TIME/OPEN FORUM

Mr Waddell asked what was happening with the 20mph scheme in Summerseat 
not Greenmount.

RTNM.253 MATTERS ARISING 

Mr Waddell referred to the question that he had raised at the last meeting 
regarding the water that was always present on Turton Road close to the Affetside 
junction. He explained that the situation was still the same with the water on the 
road and that it should be fixed before winter and it started to freeze. Mr Waddell 
asked whether any response had been given from council officers in relation to the 
issue.

It was reported that the issue had been reported to officers within the relevant 
department but a response had not yet been received.

Councillor Wright stated that this was not acceptable and asked that a response 
be sought from the relevant officer as soon as possible.
  

RTNM.254 CCG - FUTURE URGENT CARE PROVISION 

Dr Cathy Fines and David Latham from Bury CCG attended the meeting to report 
on the consultation that was currently being undertaken in relation to how urgent 
care was provided across the borough.
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Urgent Care Services were described as those that are designed to assist patients 
with an illness or injury that does not appear to be an emergency, but is 
considered too urgent to wait for routine care

It was explained that there were a number of different options open to Bury 
residents from A & E to Out of Hours GP services and walk in Centres.

It was felt that there was currently a lot of duplication in services across the Bury 
area and patients were unsure of where to go to receive treatment. The Urgent 
Care System today has evolved over a number of years.  Many patients attending 
A&E who are considered to have a primary care level of need. (National and Local 
issue)
Walk-In Centre attendances are recurrently reducing.
Current System pressures Nationally and Locally

A number of meetings had been held with stakeholders and other groups to 
review what the current offer was and to discuss how this could be updated to 
provide a better service to residents.

The vision was explained :

To realise an Integrated Urgent Care System with better connecting health and 
social care services which delivers the following principles:
 

• Delivers the best possible outcomes for the patients of Bury.
• Promotes self- care for patients where appropriate.
• Builds on NHS 111 as a single point of access.
• Reduce duplication and confusion for patients. 
• Develops the concept of the clinical hub for Bury as described in recent 

guidance.

It was explained that patients would always be advised to telephone the NHS111 
number in all instances except where an A & E visit was required. The 111 number 
gives access to appropriate advice and referral if necessary to one to one 
treatment.

It was also explained that the CCG would be looking to provide new services which 
would further extend the offer available to patients. These included:-

Vulnerable Patient Service
A & E Front End Model
Wound Care Service
Ambulatory Care

It was explained that Bury already provided GP extended working hours and 
additional GP appointments. Children aged 0 -12 were offered urgent 
appointments on the same day and there was an enhanced level of support elderly 
and frail patients.

Statistics had been reviewed from the patients attending the two walk in centres 
in Bury and it was reported that 41% had received self care advice, 29% were non 
Bury residents, 17% had received wound care and 4% had been directed to A & E. 
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It was also explained that where walk in centre provision had been removed up to 
25% of attendees had not presented elsewhere.

The consultation was running for 8 weeks and those present were asked to take 
part in the consultation which could be accessed online, via telephone or through 
the post.

Questions and comments were invited and the following points were raised:-

 Councillor Gunther asked how a patient could assess whether something 
was urgent or not.

It was explained that a telephone call the NHS111 number would help to assess 
the situation and allow for further advice to be given or an appointment to be 
made. If something seemed seriously wrong though the patient should telephone 
999 or present at A & E.

 Mr Booth stated that he was aware that the NHS would be closing some 
pharmacies to save money.

It was stated that this was not something that the CCG were aware of.

 Mr Booth referred to the Moorgate NHS building and the site in Radcliffe and 
asked whether they were owned by the NHS and if the walk in centre were 
not at the Moorgate site then more people would attend A & E at Fairfield.

It was explained that the buildings were NHS facilities and would always be used 
as such. There would be more on offer to patients with regards to services 
available which would lead to fewer attendances at A & E.

 Mr Booth stated that he had been told that the A & E provision at Fairfield 
Hospital would be closed in the future and asked where Bury residents 
would go in an emergency if this was the case.

David reported that he was not aware of the A & E provision at Fairfield Hospital 
being closed.

 Councillor Wright asked if other GM towns had walk in centres.

It was reported that it was not a requirement to provide walk in centre facilities. 
Middleton was the only town in Greater Manchester other than Bury that had walk 
in centre facilities.

 Councillor Wright asked whether Bury CCG had learned from neighbouring 
CCGs with regard to what works well.

It was explained that Bury CCG worked closely and met regularly with other GM 
CCGs.

 Dr Falmai Binns asked how the 111 triage would work.
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Dr Fines explained that there would be a range of social and health care 
professionals available to offer advice and book appointments if necessary which 
could be on the same day as the call if required.

 Councillor Hussain explained that diabetes and ischemic heart disease were 
common diseases amongst the Asian population. He explained that if a 
person were experiencing an ATI they may not have any pain and would 
have little time to make a decision on what to do. He asked what would 
happen in a case such as this.

Dr Fines explained that GPs should provide individual patient care plans to their 
patients which would explain what to do in these situations.

 Councillor Gartside stated that he had been informed that the two walk in 
centres would be replaced by six hubs and asked if this was correct.

It was explained that wound care would be located at six locations alongside other 
community services such as district nurses and some children’s services. Urgent 
care would not be provided at these sites. It was always recommended to 
telephone 111 to be directed to the most appropriate provision.

 Councillor Gunther asked if a patient telephoned 11 and was given a GP 
appointment would that be with a different GP than their own.

It was explained that that would be the case but any treatment given would be 
directed back to the patients’ own GP.

 A member of the public asked whether a patient’s records would be able to 
be accessed by the on call GP.

Dr Fines explained that due to the shared access across all GP practices it would 
be possible for all Doctors to access any patient’s records with their consent.

It was agreed:

That Dr Fines and David Latham be thanked for their presentation.

RTNM.255 TRANSPORT FOR GREATER MANCHESTER 

Nick Roberts and Sam Tysoe from Greater Manchester Passenger Transport 
Authority attended the meeting to answer questions in relation to public transport 
services across Ramsbottom, Tottington and North Manor.

It was explained that GMPTE were aware of a number of issues in relation to 
various services across the three wards. GMPTE were only able to advise on 
service provision that they subsidised but they were able to speak with operators 
about issues that were raised. The majority of services across Greater Manchester 
were run commercially in a for profit capacity. These services were not within the 
remit of GMPTE.
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 Mr Booth reported that the 481 service had been removed, the 472 and 474 
services had been changed to 15 minute intervals, the 477 had been 
renamed the 478 and had been significantly reduced and the 483 had been 
removed.

Sam Tysoe explained that where a peak journey carries so few passengers that it 
can’t be justified the operators will consider reducing or removing a service. 
GMPTE will then decide whether to put the service out to tender and subsidise the 
journey. Sometimes this isn’t viable.

 Councillor Daly explained that he had been in discussion with Rosso who 
had operated the 481 and he had been advised that GMPTE had received 
the statutory 56 days notice with regards to the service being withdrawn. 
No competitive tender had been invited and he asked why this was.

It was explained that where an alternative route was available as there was in this 
case with the 480, the need could not be justified and therefore could not be 
subsidised.

 Mrs Taylor from Greenmount stated that she had attended the previous 
meeting of the Township Forum where she had suggested the possibility of 
extending the 468 and 469 services to travel into Greenmount. She asked 
whether this extension could be subsidised and run as for a short time as a 
trial.

Sam Tysoe stated that he would not be able to interfere with how the operators 
run their services but it may be possible to put this suggestion to both of the 
operators and see if it would be a possibility.

 A local resident referred to the fact that the 481 travelling along Walshaw 
Road had been withdrawn but the 468 and 469 services travelling along 
Tottington Road were so frequent that there were often 3 buses at the 
terminus in Tottington at once. Would it be possible for some of these 
services to be diverted through Walshaw.

Nick Roberts stated that this suggestion would be forwarded to the operators.

 A resident of Summerseat reported that the last 477 service to Bury left 
Summerseat at 1.37pm and the last return Journey left Bury at 2pm. It was 
felt that this was unacceptable as it meant that many passengers had no 
way of getting home from work or school in the early evenings.

Nick Roberts stated that he would ask if the service could be extended to further 
in the afternoon.

 A Walshaw resident explained that there were buses available at school 
times but they weren’t accessible to most non school travellers as they 
were full of school children.

It was explained that operators had to consider patronage and provide their 
services when required. These high patronage journeys were sometimes the 
difference between profit and loss.
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 A resident explained that the 472 and 474 service used to run every 15 
minutes during the day and into the evening. The evening service had been 
reduced to an hourly service which he felt wasn’t sufficient.

It was explained that this route had been subsidised previously but was now run 
commercially. It was stated though that GMPTE would not subsidise a service 
which run more frequently than an hour.

Nick Roberts explained to those present what the Local Link service was and how 
it was operated. It was explained that it was a demand responsive service where 
the passenger would phone the service to book a journey or request it on line. The 
service was available to everybody and was priced similarly to regular bus 
journeys. It was explained that this service could bridge transport gaps. It was 
explained that the service was not timetabled and was not immediate upon 
request like a taxi. It could also have a number of drop offs and pick ups along the 
journey.

Nick and Sam were thanked for their attendance and invited to attend the next 
meeting of the forum which was scheduled for 10 January 2017 to give an update.

RTNM.256 BURY DIRECTORY 

Charli Headley from the Social Development Team at Bury Council attended the 
meeting to update those present on the Bury Directory. It was explained that the 
Directory was an online one stop information point that brings together a wide 
range of resources and holds many directories in one place.

Contents of the site could be shared on social media and was completely 
optimised for smart phones and tablets. There were drop down sections and a 
scrolling banner with information. There were apps to services such as living aid 
equipment, self care and dementia friendly businesses.

To be included on the directory, pages must answer ‘yes’ to one of the following 
questions:-

 Is it a legal requirement?
 Is it a specialist service or provision?
 Does it support the local health and wellbeing, self care or prevention 

agendas?
 Does it support Bury Council’s Corporate Debt Strategy? 

It was explained that statistics were showing that hits to the directory were 
increasing with a projected forecast of 111,160 hits in 2016/2017.

It was explained that the next steps were going to be dedicated to support 
neighbourhoods and would include NHS Choices, consultation groups and You 
Tube ‘how to’ videos.

Community groups were welcome to join the directory and events being carried 
out locally could be promoted. 
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Charli stated that if anybody wanted to be included on the site, they could do this 
by contacting her or her colleagues within the Social Development Team.

Those present were given the opportunity to ask questions and the following 
points were raised:-

 Councillor Gartsdide asked if it was possible to see where the people 
accessing the directory were located.

It was reported that this information could be provided and would be reported 
back to the Forum.

Councillor Wright asked whether charities could be included.

It was explained that local charities were encouraged to join the site.

It was agreed:

That Charli be thanked for her presentation.

RTNM.257 PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 

Those present were given the opportunity to ask questions or make comments 
and the following points were raised:-

 Mr Booth referred to the lack of lighting at Peel Tower and asked what was 
happening with it.

It was explained that the whole of the lighting system at the tower was completely 
saturated and needed a full overhaul.

 Mr Booth also asked what was happening with the water being reinstated in 
the Urn in Ramsbottom.

Councillor Hodkinson explained that there had been issues with the pump and 
initial assessments looked like it would be too costly to repair. Some further 
assessments had been carried out and it looked like a solution which was 
affordable had been found. There was still some work to be carried out in relation 
to the filter and arrangements had to be agreed for maintenance and regular 
checks.

As it was late on in the year the Urn would usually be switched off for winter 
around this time but he was confident that it would be running in spring 2017.

 Mr Booth referred to some tarmac work that had been undertaken on the 
pavement adjacent to Nuttall Park and asked why this had been carried out 
when there were so many potholes in need of repair.

 Dr Binns referred to the engineering work that had been carried out on 
Bridge Street in Ramsbottom and stated that the yellow lines on the street 
looked very messy. She asked that this be investigated with a view to 
putting it right.
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 Dr Binns also referred to the issue of HGVs using Bridge Street which had 
been raised at previous meetings of the Forum. She explained that ex 
Councillor Luise Fitzwalter had been in discussions with the Council about 
this issue and asked whether anything had been resolved.

Dave Thomas stated that he would chase this up with the relevant officer.

 Mr Booth referred to the library review which had been discussed at the 
previous Township Forum and asked that those involved have a look at 
what is being provided at libraries in Southport and Conway as they were 
providing an excellent service.

 A resident of Walshaw asked if parking enforcement could be carried 
outside the off licence on Bank Street in Walshaw as there were always 
vehicles parked there.

 A resident referred to the Spatial Framework item that had been discussed 
at the last forum and asked whether this would be coming back to the 
Forum.

Councillor Gartside explained the timescale of the consultation and suggested that 
the January Meeting of the Forum would most likely be the most appropriate 
meeting for the report to be discussed.

RTNM.258 TOWNSHIP FORUM FUNDING REPORT 

The forum received the most up to date funding report for information.

RTNM.259 NEXT MEETING 

It was reported that the next meeting of the Township Forum would be held on 10 
January 2017 at 7pm at Tottington Methodist Church.

RTNM.260 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING 

COUNCILLOR D GUNTHER
Chair 

(Note:  The meeting started at 7.00 pm and ended at 9.30 pm)
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Ramsbottom, Tottington & North Manor Township Forum: 
Issues raised 13th September 2016

Raised by Item Raised at Open Forum Action by Action

1 Mr Waddell Explained that there had, over the 
past few months, constantly been 
water on Turton Road just past the 
Affetside trn off near to the Junction 
at the India Gate and he stated that 
this needed to be fixed before winter.

Township 
Coordinator

Investigations have concluded that the issue is one of 
surface water run-off from the adjacent fields onto 
Watling Street and that there is no suggestion that this 
is anything other than a natural occurrence.

In normal circumstances Bury Council would not 
intervene in such matters, however on this occasion, 
ditching works will be carried out to alleviate the 
problem.

Mr Waddell has confirmed that work is underway and an 
enhancement is being made to the kerbside.

2 Mr Booth Referred to the lack of lighting at 
Peel Tower and asked what was 
happening with it.

Forum Chair It was explained that the whole of the lighting system at 
the tower was completely saturated and needed a full 
overhaul.

3 Mr Booth. Asked what was happening with the 
water being reinstated in the Urn in 
Ramsbottom

Cllr Hodkinson Cllr Hodkinson explained that there had been issues 
with the pump and initial assessments looked like it 
would be too costly to repair. Some further assessments 
had been carried out and it looked like a solution which 
was affordable had been found. There was still some 
work to be carried out in relation to the filter and 
arrangements had to be agreed for maintenance and 
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regular checks.

As it was late on in the year the Urn would usually be 
switched off for winter around this time but he was 
confident that it would be running in spring 2017.

5 Dr Binns Referred to the engineering work 
that had been carried out on Bridge 
Street in Ramsbottom and stated 
that the yellow lines on the street 
looked very messy. She asked that 
this be investigated with a view to 
putting it right.

Township 
Coordinator

Request submitted for review of lines on Bridge Street. 

6 Dr Binns Referred to the issue of HGVs using 
Bridge Street which had been raised 
at previous meetings of the Forum. 
She explained that ex Councillor 
Luise Fitzwalter had been in 
discussions with the Council about 
this issue and asked whether 
anything had been resolved.

Township 
Coordinator

Discussions had taken place between Luise Fitzwalter 
and David Fowler, Assistant Director Localities. It was 
agreed that the route taken by the HGV’s is necessary 
due to two large companies being based in the area.  

7 Resident A resident of Walshaw asked if 
parking enforcement could be carried 
out near the off licence on Bank 
Street in Walshaw as there were 
always vehicles parked there.

Township 
Coordinator

This issue needs to be reported into the Customer 
Contact Number for Bury Council in the first instance.

David Thomas (Township Co-ordinator) 
14th September 2016
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Bury Council Township Forum Report

The Council has allocated £8,000 to each Township Forum to be allocated through a sub group of the Township forum four 
times a year in June/July, September, January and March. A maximum of £500 individual grant is available for formally 
constituted organisations from a Township.    

Additionally, a borough-wide allocation of £8,000 is available for “cross-township” applications for activity that takes place 
across more than one Township. These applications are determined by the Council’s Small Grants Panel. 

Organisations applying for funding should be running projects which address at least one of the following priorities or 
one of those detailed in the Township plans:

 Improved employment opportunities
 Improved Community and Safety
 Improved Health and Well being
 Learning Opportunities for local residents
 Community Cohesion, Community Pride and belonging
 Environmental improvements 

This report details the applications received for the first two rounds of funding for financial year 1st April 2016 – 31st March 
2017.  

The next round of meetings will be taking place in January and March 2017.
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Bury East

Group Details
Amount 

requested
Amount 

allocated Date approved
Thursday Group (parents group) Hire of room/contribution to trip £       500.00    £    400.00 30/06/16

The Women’s Aid Group Contribution to Crèche fees £       500.00    £    400.00 30/06/16

B'easties Youth Club Provide hot meals for socially isolated £       500.00 £    400.00 30/06/16

Openshaw Veterans Bowling Club Maintenance & Veterans Bowling Club £       500.00 £    400.00 30/06/16

New Springs Community Project Community Awards joint initiative  £       500.00 £    400.00 30/06/16

Attic Project Christmas Lunch for isolated people £      320.00 £    320.00 08/09/16

Seedfield TRA Supplies for cake decorating class £      280.00 £    280.00 08/09/16

Bury Asian Women's ESOL & Confidence classes  £      500.00 No papers deferred

£    3100.00 £   2600.00

Available £5400
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Bury West

Group Details
 Amount 

requested 
Amount 

allocated Date approved
All Saints Amateur Operatic 
Society Update gents toilets and kitchen  £       500.00 £    500.00 07/07/16

Fusiliers Court Residents Assoc. Improvements to Close & Celebration  £       500.00 £    500.00 07/07/16

£      1000.00 £   1000.00
       

Available £7000

Prestwich

Group Details
 Amount 

requested 
Amount 

allocated Date approved
Big Knit Wool and labels  £       500.00 £    500.00 30/06/16

Azamrah Youth Club Summer Play scheme £      500.00 £    500.00 30/06/16

 £    1000.00 £   1000.00

Available £7000
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Radcliffe

Group Details
 Amount 

requested 
Amount 

allocated Date approved
Abbey Court Residents Assoc Raised Beds for vegetables  £  500.00 £     500.00 05/07/16

East Lancashire Paper Mill Cricket Family Fun Day & raise awareness of club     £  500.00 £     500.00 05/07/16

Hewlett Court
Community event celebrate 300yrs of free 
Masons  £  500.00 £        0.00 No priorities

Friends of Nuttall Park Fencing to protect wildflower patch  £  485.00 £     485.00 13/09/16

 £ 1985.00 £   1485.00

Available £6515
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Ramsbottom Tottington and North Manor

Group Details
 Amount 

requested 
Amount 

allocated Date approved
Greenmount Village Community Create a cafe for people with Dementia  £       500.00 £    400.00 06/07/16

St Marys School, Hawkshaw Gardening equipment for children  £       500.00 £    400.00 06/07/16

Tottington Holiday Play scheme Summer holiday activities  £     500.00 £    400.00 06/07/16

Rotary Club of Tott & Bury West Improvements to St Johns Graveyard  £     500.00 £    400.00 06/07/16

Brambles Residents Association Kitchen equipment & Implement Bingo  £      500.00 £    400.00 06/07/16

Hewlett Court Comm event celebrate 300yrs free Masons  £      500.00 £0.00 No priorities met

Friends of Nuttall Park Fencing to protect wildflower patch  £      485.00 £   485.00 13/09/16

 £     3485.00  £  2485.00
Available £5515
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Whitefield and Unsworth

Group Details
 Amount 

requested 
Amount 

allocated Date approved
Eden Garden Allotments Summer open day  £      500.00 £     500.00 05/07/16

Elms Community Centre Elms in Bloom Competition  £      500.00 £     500.00 05/07/16

Whitefield Graveyard Comm Grp Improve pathways  £      500.00 £     500.00 05/07/16

Elms Community TRA Maintenance of green house & tools  £      490.00 £     490.00 20/09/16

Hollins Village Bowling Club Maintenance items & stationary  £      485.00 £     485.00 20/09/16

Nipper Lane Allotment Assoc fencing to make pond safe  £      500.00 declined  

 £     2975.00 £   2475.00

Available £5525.00

Cross Township

Group Details
 Amount 

requested 
Amount 

allocated Date approved
Friend of Bury Young Carers Activities  £       750.00 £    750.00 28/06/16

The Urban Cycle Centre CIC Setting up workshop facility @ Phillips Park  £       750.00 declined
Invited to re 

apply 
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The Eagles Wing Beginners English Group  £       750.00 £    750.00 28/06/16

Little Britain Anglers HD Camera's x 2  £       370.00 £    370.00 28/06/16

Prestwich Carnival Committee Hire of stage for Carnival  £       750.00 £    750.00 22/06/16

Langley Allotments Provide disabled access to communal area  £       750.00 £    750.00 28/06/16

Bury East Sports Association Annual party in the park  £       750.00 £    400.00 28/06/16

Women of Worth Various running cost & Volunteer travel  £       750.00 £    750.00 28/06/16

Radcliffe Swimming & Polo Club Senior water polo goals £      750.00 £    750.00 30/08/16

Speakeasy Leaflets to inform people with Aphasia £      750.00 £    750.00 30/08/16

Bury Voluntary Rangers various tools for maintenance £      500.00 £    500.00 30/08/16

Victoria Comm & Youth Centre Rental of centre & football net £      750.00 £    400.00 30/08/16

 £   8370.00  £    6920.00

Available £1080.00
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